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	Minutes
	Date APRIL 21, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:03pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Chad Cormier, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210421-001
“That the Minutes from April 6, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/L. Smith-Taylor)
Motion was Carried 


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Jackpot City has been closed due to COVID so we may not receive any income this month.  We have received $11,000 to date and these funds are used towards ice costs.  

· Accolades to Linda Lauzon, ice scheduler for her due diligence in managing our ice.


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

City of Sarnia
Harry Chadwick

J.W. McDonough
Final ice bill 

Keys

Audit fees
$ 20809.27
$126.56

$3390.00

MOTION #210421-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried



	AUDIT

	AUDIT RESULTS:

· Treasurer reviewed letter from the Auditor dated 30 April.

· One item was added to the Balance sheet under current assets - $48508.  This occurred because when we paid our ice bill in March 2020 this included ice we hadn’t used due to COVID shut down.  This was a credit from the City that was used when try outs happened in the fall.

· Numbers are coinciding with what was supplied to auditors.

MOTION #210421-003
“That the Audit dated 30 April 2020 that was prepared by 3rd party auditor Michael McDonough Professional Corp be adopted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried

MOTION #210421-004
“That SHA use the services of Michael McDonough Professional Corp for the April 30, 2021 audit.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried




	REGISTRAR

	HCR 3.0 STATUS:

· We have more courses to take in May and June as part of the transition to HCR 3.0.

· We are unable to do any transfers between now and June 1.

· Launch date is May 10

· There was a bug where we lost our information but we are working with Hockey Canada to get this fixed and it is supposed to be fixed as of today.

· We can back date from April 6 to June date.

· When we did the initial simulation there wasn’t a lot of bugs but now we are finding more bugs.  That’s why there is a staggered start.

· We will wait to May 12 to provide those in our Association with access.

· In our next round of training we will give access to those members of our Association who had access previously.

· We are now into the pilot program and testing things out.

· We practiced registering and rostering a team and then provided feedback.

· Registrar is working on setting up fee structure and just using last year’s numbers so far.

· The registration page is completely different so our users will notice that.  A video will be available to parents on how to register their player.  This will be posted on the website.  They will have to create a new account.

· The new HCR is mobile friendly which is positive.

· Once we are closer to registration this will be posted on the website. 

· Hockey Canada should have video ready by mid-May.

· We will post the link so registrants can create their profile. 

· They will then be notified via email when registration is active.

· HCR 3.0 goes live for parents on June 1.

· We could potentially open registration on June 7.

· We don’t know plan for September at this point due to COVID.

· There are no tryouts the first week of school in September.

· We are allowed to have body checking clinics during the first week of September.

· As the summer progresses we will have 2 meetings a month to give updates from OHF and the province regarding the fall hockey plan.




	REP TEAM VICE CHAIR

	REP COACHES FOR 2021/2022

· Interviews are complete and coaches will be ratified in camera.



	NEW BUSINESS
	ELECTIONS FOR AGM:
· At this point, there is one candidate for each position.

· U15, U11 are vacant.

· Skills Director – vacant

· Rec Tournament – vacant

· Sponsorship Director – vacant but we have a candidate for Sponsorship.

· We have 6 open positions to fill.

· To fill a Vice Chair position, candidate must already be a Director prior to becoming a Vice Chair.

· The vacancies will be posted on the website.

· Any Board members who know of someone to take these positions, let Wayne know.

· AGM is May 4.

POLICE CHECKS:
·  2 people still have outstanding CODF’s.  One has applied for a police check and the other will forward this week.
BUDGET:
· Those Directors with budgets need to submit to Ted Pendle by May 3.   
· Budget meeting will be done via Zoom.

· There is a motion being proposed at the Alliance AGM for the referee rates to go up this year. Proposed increase is $2 this year and $3 the following year per game.

FUNDRAISING:

· Question brought forward to the Board about doing a 50/50 draw as this has been successful in the community.
· It was discussed that Raffles are covered under OLG guidelines and there are specific requirements for a draw to occur.

· We would have to apply to OLG and have a board member run it and there is auditing processes that need to be adhered to. It is a detailed process.  

· There is a cost as most use a 3rd party to run the raffle.

· Fraud is a big concern as well we would need to consider that we would be taking money away from other charities in the community.
· We are not in a situation where we need the money.
· Cris Lapointe to do further research and provide information to the Board.  

AGM:
· Question about whether we are doing Coach/Manager/Volunteer of the Year awards this year.
· Since we had a disjointed season we will waive this for this year.

· Volunteer Appreciation is also waived this year.
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom on Tuesday May 4 , 2021 for AGM.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210421-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
